January 2011

BIRDIES FOR CHARITY
DONATIONS ADDING UP

In our November Newsletter, we introduced you to the Birdies For Charity program
we have been privileged to join. It is a wonderful chance for all donations to the Society to
grow by 15% in less than two months! We are looking forward to finishing the interior of the
History Center, and all funds realized make our grand opening sooner.

So far we have received over $5,500 in contributions to the Birdies for Charity
Program. This is how the program works.

If you want to make a donation of, say, $100 to the Society, the check must be written
to the Monterey Peninsula Foundation, which sponsors the AT&T National Pro-Am Golf
tournament February 10-13, 2011, and designated for the Society. When the tournament is
finished, that $100 will return $115 to us! Where else can your donation grow by 15%so
quickly? There is no need to be a golfer, or even have any interest in the game. It is a chance
t\/ 5 to finish the History Center sooner and to be part of the community. To be a part of this
program, donations must start at $20.

There are also some other ways to benefit from the Tournament. You have the
opportunity to guess the number of Birdies (1 stroke under par), that will be accomplished
through the Tournament and pledge a specific amount on each birdie. For example, if you
pledge $.01 for each birdie shot, and there were 2000 birdies during the Tournament, your
donation to the Society would be $20. Then the Monterey Peninsula foundation would add
15% to that amount making your donation actually $23. ’

Another way we can gain extra funds is the “Closest to the Pin” contest. Each
participating charity can select a person to compete by getting a golf ball closest to the pin at
the fourth hole on the Peter Hays Golf Course. The winners will earn the opportunity to be
represented by a team in the 2011 Birdies for Charity Shoot-Out at the tournament on February
8th. The top qualifying charities could potentially earn up to $50,000 for their charity, in
addition to the money raised through the pledge drive! One of our members who lives in Menlo
Park, Art Taylor, will represent the Society in this competition.

The Official Pledge Form was sent with the November Newsletter, but if you would
like to be a part of this great fund-raiser, need another Form, or you have questions about any
part of this program, please call us at 659-2038,

We need to emphasize that all forms need to be mailed to the Society at P. O. Box
1612, Carmel Valley, CA 93924, as we will want to personally acknowledge your part in
\ 12. We are responsible for bringing the donations and forms to the Foundation.
Donations and pledges can be made right up to February 10th and we encourage all of you to
join with us in this exciting endeavor.

BUILDING NEWS

Hats off to the Park Board! The
paving in front of the History Center has been
completed and it is a welcome “gift” to all of
us! The area is now striped for parking spots,
the sidewalk has cured and we are delighted
with the results. It took longer than expected
what with the rain and uncertain weather, but
the Park Board was diligent and we are all the
winners here.

Rick Conlon of Carmel Valley
Electric has now finished installing the rest of
the outside security lights. They are on a
timing system so they go on in the early
evening, shut off later on. However, if there is
any motion detected around the building after
shut-off, all the outside lights will go on
giving us added security.

Currently; Rick is laying out the
details of the interior lighting and electrical
system with installation scheduled to begin
this month.

The next projects will include
insulation of the walls, the completion of
plumbing and electrical work and then
wall-boarding. At this point many details will
be worked out to insure the Center is designed
to make the history of the Valley come alive.
In this vein, the artifacts and articles currently
stored in our container and several other
places will be carefully inventoried and
categorized so we can coordinate our displays
for specific themes and seasons.

Our Birdies for Charity funds will be
of great help in assuring the projects will go
forward getting us closer to our Opening.






